Classified Senate Meeting 

Minutes of July 8, 2003
Meeting called to order at 12:01 pm and adjourned at 12:45 pm

Report from Grossmont Council – Pat spoke about the 4CS Conference she attended in June and said that it was interesting to hear about other Senates, their struggles, their BUDGETS!, and how they have been doing in the face of the budget cuts. She was surprised to wee that there wasn’t any representation from the Southern Classified Senate and reported that she had been approached to entertain the idea of taking on the role as representative. She also reported receiving the Classified Leadership award at the conference for being nominated for the scholarship to attend. 
Pat also shared her plans to send an announcement to the Grossmont site invited classified employees to participate on campus committees that included classified staff. She had been working with Dr. Martinez and Kurt Brauer to put together an appropriate message/invitation.

Rocky commented on the lack of representation from the south at the CS state conference and said that it would be a good topic to discuss at the retreat. He also requested that Pat ask Jim Wilson for copies of the slides from the conference to which the District had submitted 3 names for recognition as outstanding classified employee of the year: Dave Laughlin, Juanita Lake, and Bill Duncan. This award was the first of its kind and Rocky said that the “AWARD/Nomination procedure would also be included on the retreat agenda.

Report from District Budget 
Rocky reported that the tentative District Budget had been passed with a 5% cut from last year. He commented that even without a state budget that GCCCD was operational because of loans obtained by the district and would in fact, not loose any money for the loan. Rocky spoke about Gov. Davis recall efforts and how the Senate should take a position on the issue.

Monthly Classified Senate Award
Rocky reported that Dave Laughlin was happy to receive the CS/Chancellor’s award in June and ask Pat if she could get a photo of the plaque he was presented.
Changes to our Bylaws
Rocky said this could be done at the Retreat.
Other Business

Classified Senate Retreat - Dates were discussed.
Pat announced that Dr. Martinez has given his support for release time for the first ever CS convocation project and that Mission Trails (Junipero Serra Museum) on Mission Gorge was available on Sept 23. Rocky reminded everyone that the time has ALWAYS been in the afternoon from 12-5pm and that any RUMOR of a 9-2pm event should be corrected immediately with supervisors. Rocky was in progress with obtaining support from the Chancellor and confirmed that Dr. G. Perry had also given support for the project.
Chancellor/Classified Senate Award Nominations - Rocky confirmed David Duenos as August recipient and that Paula Mathews was possibly the July awardee, but would double check with Mary Watkins.
· Nominations are in…No election will be needed for Senate positions 

· List of Officers, 2003-2004

· My Vacation…need coverage at DEC and Board meeting in August as well as CS E-board meeting.

Rocky asked for help in covering the Districtwide Executive Council and E-Board meetings in August. Pat volunteered for the DEC since it was being held at Grossmont this time and Maggie offered to run the August E-Board meeting.

The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, August 5th at 12 noon.
